
FEHD meets stevioside Association representatives
*************************************************

Officials of the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department (FEHD) today (March 23)
met representatives of the "Hong Kong Stevioside Association" which is being formed and explained
clearly to them the statutory definition of artificial sweeteners and the related regulatory provisions.

The representatives of the Association indicated that they understood the relevant legal requirements.

A spokesman for the FEHD said: The Association's representatives told us at the meeting that as
responsible traders, they had recalled from their distributors products which contained stevioside in the
past few days and had undertaken to make further arrangements for consumer level recall.

Both sides also exchanged views on the scientific aspects regarding the safety of stevioside.

The spokesman noted that as an internationally recognised authority, the Joint WHO/FAO Expert
Committee on Food Additives of the United Nations has not yet come to a conclusion regarding the
safety of stevioside. He added that Hong Kong always drew reference from evaluation by the
Committee in formulating its food safety standards.

"The FEHD will monitor closely any future development on assessment of the safety of stevioside by
the Committee.

“In the meeting, representatives of the Association also provided their research materials on stevioside
to the department. We will study these materials in detail and will keep in touch with the Association."

Meanwhile, staff of the FEHD today continued their inspection in various retail outlets, but have not
found any more products suspected to contain stevioside on the shelf.

"As the use of some food additives is permitted in their place of origin but not in Hong Kong, we will
conduct targetted surveillance of those popular food products which may contain such additives," the
spokesman said.
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